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Diane Scott ϊ Senior Fellowship Coordinator 
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DEACONS 
!ǘ C./tΣ ǘƘŜ ŘŜŀŎƻƴǎ ŀǊŜ ǎǇƛǊƛǘǳŀƭ ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎΦ ¢ƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ  
ǎǇƛǊƛǘǳŀƭ ǿŜƭŦŀǊŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ŀƴŘ ǎŜǊǾŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ tŀǎǘƻǊ ŀǎ Ŏƻ-ƭŀōƻǊŜǊǎΦ  
5ŜŀŎƻƴǎ άǎƘŜǇƘŜǊŘέ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŦƭƻŎƪ ōȅ ǇǊŀȅƛƴƎ ŦƻǊΣ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǘƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘΣ ŀƴŘ  
ƻŦŦŜǊƛƴƎ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜƳŜƴǘ ǘƻ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŦƭƻŎƪΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ǇǊŀȅŜǊ  
ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘΣ ǎǇƛǊƛǘǳŀƭ ƴŜŜŘΣ ƻǊ ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŘŜŀŎƻƴΦ  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
JOIN US THIS SUNDAY 

Please check the monthly calendar for events: 
www.fbcpendleton.org 

 
Church Office Hours 

Monday - Friday  8:30 - 5:00 
Closed from 12 - 1 for Lunch 

 
The Newsletter 

Published every two weeks. 
©2018 First Baptist Church of Pendleton 

Flock 01 ϊ A - Black Rick Massey (864) 225-1845 

Flock 02 ϊ Blackm - Cha Glenn Andrews (704) 523-1414 

Flock 03 ϊ Che - Don Tammy Gladson (864) 245-0974 

Flock 04 ϊ Dov - Ge Randy Strickland (864) 646-7937 

Flock 05 ϊ Gi - He Lou Wood (864) 654-3129 

Flock 06 ϊ Ho - Le Cheryl Patterson (864) 654-4249 

Flock 07 ϊ Lo - Morg Lindalee Cleveland (864) 934-4574 

Flock 08 ϊ Mori - P Steve Hansen (864) 903-1576 

Flock 09 ϊ Q - Sm Warren Willoughby (864) 646-7937 

Flock 10 ϊ St - T Peggy Carter (864) 940-5471 

Flock 11 ϊ V - Z Kim Burgess (864) 654-3129 

Deacons and Spouses Anna Leavitt (864) 868-9140 

PASTORAL EMERGENCY 
Pastor Jennifer Rygg 
mobile (864) 760-7135 

 
Pendleton Community Counseling Center 
1-888-293-7585  or  864-442-7585 

9:00 - 9:25 Coffee, Tea and Conversation in the Fellowship Hall 

9:30 - 10:30 Sunday School 

10:45  Worship in the Sanctuary 

bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ ±ƻƭǳƳŜ пп bǳƳōŜǊ мф                             {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ ммΣ нлму 

Jennifer Hawks to Speak about Religious Freedom 
at Wed Night Bible Study, Sep 26 at 6:30 
 

Jennifer Hawks, Associate General Counsel for the Baptist Joint Committee 
for Religious Liberty, will be our guest speaker as we host a conversation 
about religious freedom on Wednesday, September 26 from 6:30-7:30 in 
the sanctuary. This event is part of a series coordinated by the Cooperative 
Baptist Fellowship of South Carolina. Jennifer Hawks provides legal analysis 
on church-state issues that arise before Congress, the courts and adminis-
trative agencies. She also assists in the BJCΩs education efforts and responds 
to pastors and other constituents who have questions about church-state 
matters. 
 
Before coming to the Baptist Joint Committee, Hawks was the director of 
advocacy and outreach services for the Family Abuse Center in Waco,  
Texas, where she conducted a legal clinic and led educational programs. 
She previously worked for two judges in the state of Mississippi and served 
as a staff attorney for the Mississippi Department of Human Services. Hawks also served in both paid and volunteer 
ministry positions in Tennessee, Mississippi and Texas. She has published papers in the journal of the Texas Baptist 
Historical Society and Baptist History & Heritage Journal. 
 
This coincides with our churchΩs September emphasis on Being Baptist. Our Sunday morning sermons and Wednes-
day night Bible studies will explore our Baptist heritage: 
 
Sep 9: Free to Believe (Soul Freedom) 
Sep 16: Free to Interpret (Bible Freedom) 
Sep 23: Free to Congregate (Church Freedom) 
Sep 30: Free to WorshipΧ for ALL (Religious Freedom) 
 
and Baptist mission partners: the Baptist World Alliance, Baptist Joint Committee for Religious Liberty, McAfee 
School of Theology, Duke Baptist House, WomenΩs Missionary Union, South Carolina Baptist Convention, Mission 
Dignity, and the Cooperative Baptist Fellowship.  
 
Audio recordings of Sunday sermons are available at www.fbcpendleton.org. 
 
²ƘŜǘƘŜǊ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ŀ ƭƛŦŜ-ƭƻƴƎ .ŀǇǝǎǘΣ ƴŜǿ ǘƻ .ŀǇǝǎǘ ƭƛŦŜΣ ƻǊ ǎƻƳŜǿƘŜǊŜ ƛƴ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴΣ Ƨƻƛƴ ǳǎ ŀǎ ǿŜ ŜȄǇƭƻǊŜ  
όŀƴŘ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜΗύ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ǿƘŀǘ ƛǘ ƳŜŀƴǎ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀ .ŀǇǝǎǘΗ  



ADULT MINISTRY 
ϊ Every Monday @ 9:30 -- Knitting / Crochet 
(open for any handwork) (FH) 
ϊ 2nd Monday (Oct 8) -- Keenagers @ 10:30, 
Fellowship Hall 
ϊ 3rd Sunday (Sep 16) -- Merry WidowsΩ 
Lunch @ Noon, Red Bowl, Clemson 
ϊ 4th Tuesday (Sep 25) -- Ladies' Lunch @ 
11:30, Village Bakery and Café in Pendleton 

Transfer of Stock to the Church 
The Budget & Finance Committee reminds eve-
ryone that one way to contribute to the church 
is through donations of stock. Any stock, includ-
ing its long-term capital gains, that is donated to 
the church is considered a total charitable de-
duction exempt from income tax. 
 
For more information on such donations, please 
consult with your attorney, financial advisor, or 
tax advisor and then contact Becky West-
moreland in the church office at (864) 646-3913 
for information on how to transfer the stock to 
the church. 

Fall Devotional Guides are available on 
the table outside the church office and 
on the literature rack in the hallway 
across from the church office. Pick up a 
copy of Reflections and/or Open Win-
dows to guide your daily Bible reading 
and reflection.  

Budget Season Has Arrived 
 
Attention Department Directors, Com-
mittee Chairs, and Team Leaders: ItΩs 
Budget proposal time again. 
 
Please place your 2019 budget request 
in the Budget & Finance Committee 
mailbox near the church office, or email 
it to Wayne Patterson 
at jwptt@clemson.edu. 
 
If you have any questions, contact Becky 
Westmoreland, Financial Assistant, (864) 
646-3913 or Wayne Patterson, Chair of 
Budget & Finance, (864) 654-4249. 

Our next LadiesΩ Night Out is planned 
for Friday, September 14 to see YŜŜǇ ƻƴ 
ǘƘŜ {ǳƴƴȅ {ƛŘŜ at Clemson Little Theatre. 
Join our Facebook group FBCP Ladies 
Night to stay up to date on details.  

East Clemson Christian Fellowship 
2nd Annual Car Show 

CǳƴŘǊŀƛǎŜǊ ŦƻǊ DǊŀŎŜ hǳǘǊŜŀŎƘ ŀƴŘ  
/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ 

 
Saturday, September 22 
10:00 am—нΥлл pm 

520 Issaqueena Trail ϊ Clemson, SC 29631 
 

Bring a lawn chair and come enjoy good fellow-
ship, great gospel music, delicious food, and 
classic cars. Something for everyone. 

 
featuring  
ϊ {ƻǳƭ ±ƛǎƛƻƴ ϊ 

In Concert at 12:30 pm 
 

Trophies for Winning Cars ϊ Raffle Tickets 
Available with Awesome Prizes Awarded ϊ Great 

Food ϊ Giant Slide for Kids to Play On 
 

Car Show Registration starts at 9:00 am 
$20 Registration Fee, includes a Hot Dog Plate 

 
ϊ Free Admission ϊ 

Several of our youth and chaperones attended the Youth Fall Beach Retreat September т—ф 
at Fort Caswell (Oak Island, NC), sponsored by CBF of North Carolina. 

We are all safely home from the retreat! Melissa 
Holliday, Nikki Denson, Rachel Thomas - thanks for 
trusting us with your kids! The girls were great and 
we had a fantastic weekend. Thank you Cara Mor-
gan for chaperoning, we could not have gone 
without you! Thanks Caswell and Cooperative Bap-
tist Fellowship of North Carolina for hosting the 
retreat; thanks Jennifer McClung Rygg and First 
Baptist Church of Pendleton for sending us 
(especially the bus committee, and Joseph 
Reed for extra admin help this week, and Tammy 
Stubbs Gladson for leading music so the youth and 
I could be away this morning); thank you Lord for 
safety, and deeper friendships, and the privilege 
to speak love and hope and affirmation into the 
lives of students. It gives far more life, hope, and 
affirmation to me. Help the leaders (especially 
me!) and students of FBCPYG to retain the vision 
you planted this weekend: that we would help 
each other to pause and experience the love and 
grace and goodness of God in the middle of busy, 
stressful, sometimes painful, ordinary life. And 
that we would be a support system for students in 
our community who need a safe place of ac-
ceptance and grace. 

Chris Cottingham 
as posted on Facebook 

9/9/2018 


